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IŜŀŘƳƛǎǘǊŜǎǎΩǎ aŜǎǎŀƎŜ 
 
Dear Parents 
 

It is hard to believe the number of activities involving your 
daughters that have taken place since the beginning of the 
year. Every pupil continues to experience a rich educational 
diet and a broad opportunity to learn about the wider 
curriculum through visits, workshops or charitable events. This 
newsletter highlights just some of what has been going on, but 
is not exhaustive! 
 

I have thoroughly enjoyed meeting a range of parents at the 
coffee mornings that Mr Hagger has held and have valued the 
reflections made by those of you who returned completed 
questionnaires just before Christmas. Can I assure you all that 
each comment is read and, where possible, acted upon 
swiftly. 
 

I was also delighted to attend the inaugural FOBS coffee 
morning last Wednesday and was impressed with the general 
buzz and variety of ideas which were being proposed. We all 
want a vibrant organisation that is keen to support the school 
and the Oak Tree Ball on 21 May at the Metropolitan Police 
Sports Club and the Summer Fayre on Sunday 10 July were 
both high on the agenda. 
 
I am always proud of our pupils and the contribution that they 
make by representing the school at musical and sporting 
events. On Tuesday a group of pupils took part in the ISA 
regional cross-country event competing against schools from 
across the North London area. On Monday the Vocal 
Ensemble, under the leadership of Mrs Savage, retained the 
cup which they won at the Stratford Festival last year with two 
lovely vocal performances. We are immensely proud of them 
all. 

 
 
 

Gillian Haddon 

bŀǝƻƴŀƭ {ǘƻǊȅǘŜƭƭƛƴƎ ²ŜŜƪ 

On Tuesday 2 February the whole school 
took part in National Storytelling Week. A 
short story was read to pupils at both the 
Junior and Senior site through the course 
of the day with a section being read to the 
pupils by each of their teachers so that by 
the end of the day, they had heard the 
whole story. Everyone agreed it was a most 
enjoyable day. 

.ǊƛǝǎƘ IŜŀǊǘ CƻǳƴŘŀǝƻƴ 

On Friday 5 February pupils from Lower Kindergarten to Year 5 wore something red to 
school in aid of the British Heart Foundation. A total of £238 was raised which includes the 
sum of £100 made at the School Council cake sale at break and after school. Well done 
everyone! 

http://www.braesideschool.co.uk/welcome
https://twitter.com/BraesideSch


Braes ide School  

NEWSLETTER 

 www.braesideschool.co.uk                          @BraesideSch 2 

{ƻŎƛŀƭ bŜǘǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ 

²ŜōǎƛǘŜ 

Go to the School Calendar page for upcoming events and our News page for all the latest news and lots more 
photographs from our events. 
 
 
!ǇǇ 

Keep up to date with the latest news, calendar dates, and much more by 
downloading the new Braeside School App. ‘Braeside School’ and install! 
 

 

LƴǎǘŀƎǊŀƳ 

Click here to follow us on Instagram for regular photo 
updates!  

hǇŜƴ aƻǊƴƛƴƎ 
 

 
{ŜƴƛƻǊǎτ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ м aŀǊŎƘ фΦмрŀƳ-ммΦолŀƳ 

9ŀǊƭȅ ¸ŜŀǊǎΣ LƴŦŀƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ WǳƴƛƻǊǎτ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ф aŀǊŎƘ фΦмрŀƳ-ммΦолŀƳ 
 

/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ aǊǎ WŀŎƪƛŜ !ƳŜȅΣ ǘƘŜ !ŘƳƛǎǎƛƻƴǎ wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǊΣ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ƻƴ лнл урлп ммоо 

¸ŜŀǊ рΩǎ DǳƴŘǇƻǿŘŜǊ aƛƭƭǎ ¢ǊƛǇ 

Year 5 pupils enjoyed a fun 

packed day at the Gunpowder 
Mills yesterday. They were 
learning about Vikings which is 
their History topic at present.  
 
The day helped to dispel some 
of the myths surrounding the 
Viking period and it was a very 
interesting, educational day. 

bŜǘōŀƭƭ 

On a recent visit to Davenant School the U14 Netball team worked very hard, even though they came away 
without a win.  
 
Well done everyone who took part and good luck for your next matches. 

http://www.braesideschool.co.uk/welcome
https://twitter.com/BraesideSch
http://www.braesideschool.co.uk/news-and-events/school-calendar/
http://www.braesideschool.co.uk/news-and-events/
https://www.instagram.com/braesidesch/
mailto:admissions@braesideschool.co.uk?subject=11+%20Entrance%20Examination%202016
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¸ŜŀǊ оΩǎ aŀǘƘǎ [Ŝǎǎƻƴ 

In a recent Maths lesson Year 3 made their own fraction models using 
plasticine. They designed a shape and divided it equally. Their partners 
had to identify what fraction was demonstrated. 
  
The lesson helped to consolidate their understanding of fractions. 

¸ŜŀǊ пΩǎ {ŎƛŜƴŎŜ [Ŝǎǎƻƴ 

Armed with clipboards and 
their Science books the Year 
4’s explored a variety of 
sounds in the playground. 
These ranged from the 
crunching of frost on the grass 
to the loud drone of an 
aeroplane. 
 

Anna said “When you hit a chime bar it makes a sound. The sound is created by the vibration when you strike 
the bar.” 

YƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƘŜ !ǊŎǝŎΗ 

Kindergarten and Lower 
Kindergarten have been very 
busy visiting the Arctic. They 
made Polar bears, played in 
the snow and made their own 
ice with treasure inside which 
they melted with water spray 
bottles – they had lots of fun! 

¢ƘŜ hŀƪ-¢ǊŜŜ DǊƻǳǇ ƻŦ {ŎƘƻƻƭǎ ¸ƻǳƴƎ !Ǌǝǎǘǎ 9ȄƘƛōƛǝƻƴ 

Congratulations to our pupils whose work was exhibited at The Oak-
Tree Group of Schools Young Artists Exhibition, part of the Loughton 
Young Artists Competition, held in Loughton in the first week of 
February.  
 
Everyone agreed there was a wonderful selection of art on show by 
our very talented students! 

http://www.braesideschool.co.uk/welcome
https://twitter.com/BraesideSch
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{!¢Ltǎ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ 

Pupils from Year 5 joined Year 6 to take part in the SATIPs Challenge. It 
is a general knowledge challenge for independent schools that is 
independently marked. Pupils answered questions from a range of 
topics including cheese, Star Wars, politics, Justin Bieber and 
landmarks. The questions were varied and topical. Also, Year 7 and 8 
took part later in day and found it fun yet challenging. 

¸ŜŀǊ фτ/ŀǊŜŜǊǎ 

As part of a Careers initiative for Year 9 PSHCE, two students in their 
final year of study with the prestigious university BPP London 
(specialists in Finance and Accounting and Law) were invited to 
Braeside School recently to speak to Year 9 students about their 
chosen career path. The students prepared for the visit by compiling a 
list of questions they wished to ask following research they conducted 
during the Christmas holiday period. The class was asked to prepare a 
presentation on a career they are considering and this opportunity 
seems to have affirmed aspirations some of them have. 
 
After the presentation there was a wonderful opportunity for students to talk with our visitors in order to gain 
further insight into their selected profession and the route chosen. It was an enjoyable, informative afternoon 
and very well received by our students. 

ΨΧ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǝƴƎ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŀ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊ ŎƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ ǘŀƭƪ 
ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǿ ŀƴŘ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀ ƭŀǿȅŜǊ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ 
ŎŀǊŜŜǊ L ŀƳ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ 
Ƴȅ ŘŜŎƛǎƛƻƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜΦΩ 
LǎƻōŜƭ ό¸ŜŀǊ фύ 

Ψ¢ƘŜ ƭŜǎǎƻƴ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ ǿŀǎ ǾŜǊȅ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǝƴƎ ŀƴŘ 
ƘŜƭǇŦǳƭΣ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǊŜŜǊ ǇŀǘƘ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ƛǎ ƛƴ 
ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘŀƴŎȅΦ Lǘ ƎŀǾŜ ƳŜ ŀƴ ƛŘŜŀ ƻŦ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƻ ŜȄǇŜŎǘΦΩ 
!Ƴƴŀ ό¸ŜŀǊ фύ 

{ǘǊŀǜƻǊŘ ŀƴŘ 9ŀǎǘ [ƻƴŘƻƴ aǳǎƛŎ CŜǎǝǾŀƭ 

We are so pleased to report that our Braeside Festival Choir managed again to retain the Youth Choir Cup! The 
adjudicator was an experienced choral conductor and singer and expertly highlighted the strengths and 
weaknesses of the girls' performance. Our two own choice pieces were ²ƛƴƎǎ and ²Ƙƻ ²ƛƭƭ .ǳȅΚ Although 
these were pieces we had performed earlier in the year, the girls themselves opted to sing them rather than 
new material so that they would be confident in strange surroundings and acoustic. ²ƛƴƎǎ, well known from 
the advertisement, included pop harmonies which the girls held well, if a little timid in execution. ²Ƙƻ ²ƛƭƭ 
.ǳȅΚ was an extended arrangement from the one previously performed, with an extra alto harmony and a 
challenging vocal introduction which consisted of solo lines. Well done to Mackenzie, Amelia, Amna and 
Gabriella here. The adjudicator enjoyed both pieces, and gave advice on supporting the tone and setting the 
scene. 
 
The whole event was such a good experience for the girls: yes, perhaps a little nerve-wracking, but to stand up 
in a strange venue in front of strangers and sing is character-building stuff. The girls should be very proud. 

http://www.braesideschool.co.uk/welcome
https://twitter.com/BraesideSch

